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NEWARK, NEW YORK, October 8 – US Congressman John Katko 24th District, NY Assemblyman Brian      

Manktelow, Newark Mayor Jonathan Taylor, Arcadia Supervisor Charles Verkey, Palmyra Supervisor Ken Miller, 

Bob Oakes, and other local officials met with Operations Manager Shawn DeCook and Chief Technical Officer 

William Hoge as they viewed the major improvements underway at the new VTT Headquarters located at 320 

South Main Street in Newark.  They saw and learned about the products that VTT produces, and the many    

varied applications of their products. 

They also discussed the Wayne County and the Route 31 corridor as an excellent area for business expansion.   

This area has easy access to the Thruway, excellent school systems, and a constantly improving infrastructure.  

VTT is making a long-term commitment to this community and hopes to add jobs as well as an educational  

center to their facility, working with local the colleges and using this facet of their facility for “incubating” and 

growing interest in their technology with “eyes on” and “hands on” training in this field.  VTT is proud to be a 

part of this growing area and feel that it is a great place to live and run a business! 
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Wayne County, a Great Place to Work, Live, and Grow! 


